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Diary Dates 

October 
21st – Finance 3.30pm 
22nd – Aladdin Night Performance  
           6.30pm 
23rd – Aladdin Matinee 1pm & Night  
           Performance 6.30pm 
28th – Children’s Week, sausage sizzle      
           Governing Council Meeting 7pm 
30th – Botanic Gardens – Room 22 
 

November 
2nd – Fete  
4th – School Closure Day 
7th – Urrbrae Wetlands – Rm’s 26, 27  
11th – Remembrance Day,  
11th – 13th - Adare Camp Room’s 21,    
           30, 31 
13th – Sports Portfolio Meeting 7pm 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Road Crossing 
Monitors 

 
Wed 23rd Oct – Tue 29th Oct 
Hayden N, Elliot W-B, Cobey D 
 
Wed 30th Oct – Tue 5th Nov 
Amber C, Tierra T, Lily W 
 
Wed 6th Nov – Tue 12th Nov 
Jett C, Corvin T, Tyson W 
 
 
 
 

 

Please arrive by 8.25am 
 

 

 

 

Aladdin will be Amazing 

 
Dress rehearsals are now in full swing as we prepare for our three public performances in Week 
2. Students have learned their lines, dance routines and songs and are ready to entertain you. 
Limited tickets are still available on QKR! We are hoping as many of the school community as 
possible can come and enjoy this amazing performance. Tuesday 22nd 6.30pm, Wednesday 23rd 
1pm & 6.30pm.  
   

Change of School times in 2020 with a 3:00 pm finish 
In 2020 the school will be adjusting its hours of operation so the school day ends at 3:00 p.m.  
Our starting time will remain the same, at 8:50 a.m. but the day will finish 15 minutes earlier. 

This change will bring us into alignment with other local schools and ensure that teachers are 
on duty for the correct times specified in their industrial award. For the past 10 years teachers 
at Ardtornish have been generously working an extra 15 minutes a day and a recent review of 
our school times highlighted this discrepancy that needs to be addressed.  

Class Placement Process for 2020 
This term we commence the complex process of establishing classes for 2020. This week you 
should have received a note regarding parent and student input into class placements for 2020. 
This form needs to be returned to the office by no later than Wednesday 23rd October. 

LATE FORM INFORMATION MAY NOT BE ABLE TO BE CONSIDERED. 

Accurate enrolment numbers are needed so we can determine the configuration of year level 
classes. Therefore if your family is considering moving, it is important that you let us know, as 
well as your new school, as soon as possible.  

Even if your plans are still tentative, letting the front office know will allow us to plan a range of 
contingencies.  

Please inform your child’s class teacher or the front office by email 
dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au or a phone call 8264 8099 or text message to  0447 467 152. 
 

Pupil Free and School Closure Days for Term 4 
School Closure Day – Monday 4th November 

Pupil Free Day – Friday 29th November 

 



Excursion and Incursion Update 

ACTIVITY 
 

DATE/S 
STUDENTS 
INVOLVED 

LAST PAY DAY 

Botanic Gardens 30/10/19 Rm 22 
4.00pm 

23/10/19 

Urrbrae 7/11/19 Rm 26 & 27 1/11/19 

Adare Camp 11-13 Nov 
Rm’s 21, 30 & 

31 
1/11/19 

Year 7 Graduation 10 Dec Yr 7’s 8/11/19 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
 

Tuesday 22nd   Michele S   
Wednesday 23rd  Mary-Anne R    
Thursday 24th  Ling C, Emma S  
Friday 25th  Rhonda P, Stacey C   

  
Tuesday  29th  Michele S 
Wednesday 30th  Melissa S     
Thursday 31st  Tui M, Denise P  
Friday 1st Nov Kellie F, Nicole I 

 

 

Children’s Centre Fifth Birthday Celebration 
We have music from a local performer and ensemble, an Ace’s Magic 
show, a sausage sizzle, free birthday cake, a small door prize, games 
and face painting … Saturday 26 October. It’s the Children’s Centre’s 
fifth Birthday Celebration. And you are invited! 

 

Paediatric Occupational Therapist  
OT Sara King is now available for your child on a Monday & Friday at 
Ardtornish Children’s Centre or at your home. Sara provides NDIS 
services to NDIA self-managed and plan managed children. See 
www.earlyyearsot.com.au or call Sara at 0409 739 997 for more 
information 

Kindy in the Park 
Celebrate Children’s Day on 23 October at Civic Park. A morning of 
free activities and entertainment provided by local Kindergartens. 
Bring a picnic and join local families and friends.  

New Term Program  
Highlights include: Baby Playgroup Monday and Thursday mornings, 
Twilight Play - A Walk in the Park Wednesday 6 November and 
Water Play Tuesday 3 December, Cycle Saturday on 23 November, 
our Fifth Birthday Celebration on Saturday 26 October (featuring 
local musicians, a magician and cake for all (unless we run out!!), 
Making Music for young children five Thursday mornings in 
November, and Family First Aid on Saturday 7 December, the 
Positive Parenting Program, Mindfulness Program and more stuff – 
have a look at the Ardtornish Children’s Centre Facebook page, call 
or drop in to book. 
 
John Buckell 
Community Development Coordinator 
82649828, 0409984495 or email john.buckell@sa.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

When phoning or messaging your child’s 
absence please remember to add your 

child’s room number or teacher’s name. 

http://www.earlyyearsot.com.au/


Star of the Yard Winners  
             Term 3 – Week 10 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cooper B Rm 29 & Omkar V Rm 28 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
NAPLAN Reports now available for 

Yrs: 3/5/7 
NAPLAN Reports have arrived, a consent note has gone home. If 

you would like your child to collect their report from the office, 

they must bring in the signed consent note.  Alternatively a 

parent/caregiver can collect the report from the front office.  

 

 

Sausage Sizzle 
Monday 28th October - Week 3 Term 4 
Orders close 23rd Oct 4pm 
$2.50 – 1 sausage in bread 
$4.00 – 2 sausages in bread  
(Gluten free bread available) 
QKR! Preferred or pay by cash at room 9/10 
 

 

For Week 10 – Resilience  

Domenic H 

Amelia M, Isaiah R 

Braylee D, James S 

Jordan P, Chelsea H 

Noah R, Scarlett G 

Alyssa C, Rylen P 

Cody N, Georgia J 

Aria E, Kobe J 

Zac H, Jamila S 

Leavi K, Lucas M 

Martha W-B, Amelie C 

Rhys L, Yuvin W 

 

Avara E, Izzy F 

Tammy V, Jakob P 

Jordan C, Kai F 

Agam, Rhea 

Jai S, Xavier T 

Ashanti K, Annika H 

Jasmin B, Jett C 

Mason D, Lara A 

Katelyn M, Amalie R 

Riley B, Dylan A 

Chelsea H, Reilley J 

Mitchell C, Jordyn C 

Bandannas will be on sale all of next week, outside 
Room 30 and 31 each morning from 8:35am to 
8:50am. 
Bandannas are $5 each, and can be pre purchased 
on QKR now or cash at the time of purchase. Get in 
quick to secure your favourite design!  

LEARN TO PLAY TENNIS! 

 
 
 

Vacancies for tennis lessons are currently available, commencing in 
Term 4 2019.  Coaching by past world touring player Joshua Crowe or 
with Janine Crowe. Both are accredited coaches with Tennis Australia.  
Courts are located at Hope Valley Tennis Club, Leeds Ave Hope 
Valley. Junior (and Senior) competitions are available summer and 
winter.  
 

Janine and Josh Crowe were conducting tennis clinics at Ardtornish 
Primary School last term. 
 

A great social and competitive game for all which can be taught from 5 
years old and can be played throughout life. 
Group lessons: $100 for an 8-week term. 
Private lessons: from $30 per week. 
Book ASAP for Term 4 by phoning  
Janine (H) 82637068 or (M) 0415 507 729.  



 
 

Our Year in Room 24 
 
 
 

Room 24 have had such a busy year! Learning is definitely more successful (and 

fun!) when students have experiences and hands-on activities to remember. 

This year, we have had a camp at Narnu Farm, a National Motor Museum 

Hawker Vans incursion and pottery classes with Mrs Woolley for starters. In the 

classroom,  we have done some fantastic origami to explore 3D shapes for 

Maths, amazing art activities focusing on themes like ocean and marine life, 

space and our State’s official bird – The Piping Shrike. 

 The students are currently working towards completing books for publishing 

that will be displayed in the school library. This has been a big effort by the 

children because it has required them to plan, write, edit and re-write their 

stories to polish them ready for publishing! 

 

Whenever we are able, we take the classroom learning outside. For Aboriginal 

cultures and Maths we went out to the oval and measured out a 60 metre string 

timeline. “Why?” you ask. Well, a 60 metre string line is 60 000 millimetres, this 

represents 1 millimetre for approximately every year Aboriginal culture has 

existed in Australia. The children placed flags along the string timeline to show 

where they thought non-Aboriginal people came to Australia. Zak correctly 

placed his flag at the 20 centimetre mark.  

That’s right 20 centimetres out of a very long 60 metre timeline. It was 

great to see and hear the children think about and discuss this visual 

representation.  

Whew!  

 

So, with only a few weeks until the end of Term 4, I think you’ll agree 

the children should be proud of themselves for bringing their energy 

and creativity to the work inside and outside the classroom. 

 

Lisa and Dale. 
 


